Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meeting Notes – October 19th, 2011

Welcome and Introductions




T
Patty Raggio, Calaveras Big Trees State Park
Robert Smith, Smith Grinding
Bill Haigh, BLM 
Keith Johnson, BLM 
Kendal Young, Stanislaus National Forest Calaveras RD
Teresa McClung, Stanislaus National Forest Calaveras RD
Sara Friberg, Stanislaus National Forest
Pat McGreevy, Calaveras County Parks and Recreation Commission
Katherine Evatt, Foothill Conservancy
Kent Smith, CA Department of Fish and Game
Charles Jonard, Concerned Citizen
Shelly Blair, CA Department of Fish and Game
John Romena, Buena Vista Biomass Power LLC
John Heissenbuttel, Heissenbuttel Natural Resource Consulting
Doug Barber, Concerned Citizen
Steve Wilensky, Calaveras County Supervisor
Rick Breeze-Martin, CHIPS and ACCABU
Rick Hopson, Eldorado National Forest Amador RD
Scott Zellers, Zellers Construction
Jim Carroll, West Point Fire District
Paul Maben, Pacific Gas and Electric Company
Warren Alford, Sierra Forest Legacy 
Suggested change to make sure we agendize the workgroup meetings.  May not have enough time today, but need to be sure that we do this moving forward.

October Meeting Notes Review/Acceptance



Minutes are approved.

SCALE Demonstration Project




S. Wilensky


20 min.

Going back to the recent meeting at McClellan, there was a discussion of having a demonstration project in the Sierra that would cover two areas, key watersheds and varied amounts of infrastructure, but with both incorporating a triple-bottom-line (TBL), all-lands (AL) approach.  Good initial meetings with CalFire, as well as a visit from potential partners with the Burney Hat Creek collaborative group.

One of the contributions that Jonathan Kusel has made relates to a very different kind of monitoring that is compatible with a TBL and AL approach.  What to monitor is a key missing piece, i.e. fire, wildlife, forest carbon, local economic impacts.  There are many social impacts that many pay little attention to.  Monitoring is often not built in to the on-the-ground projects.  Even if we do something along these lines, what is the mechanism to assess the range of impacts, both positive and if relevant, negative?
BHC met yesterday, and asked Steve to convey a message to the group.  A number of preliminary discussions have taken place, primarily around the SNC grant funding.  BHC thinks that one thing we do together could be along the lines of putting the Burney Gardens project forward (high-profile project) and that we take a project that may be different in nature, and put it forward for the remaining funds.  A portion of the project would entail enhanced monitoring activity.
SNC informed Kusel that a different approach to monitoring would be well-received and was a different response to what was experienced in the initial call.  Kusel is suggesting that ACCG receive the lion’s share of the funding within the joint proposal.  BHC is proposing $350K for a project up there, a project down here, and a monitoring component.  The concept is a single, $350K proposal from the SCALE group, that would encompass a site improvement project in both areas, along with a complimentary monitoring concept.

It seems the only project we have ready and on the table are the ensuing phases of the Big Lily Gap project.  We are looking at trying to do something relative to monitoring on the Bailey Plantation Thinning project.  It was suggested that this proposal remain separate from Bailey.  Another thought was to include View 88 stewardship work, given that NEPA is already complete and there is inadequate funding for that portion of the project.

John H. referenced the community resilience initiative, part of which is to develop a community initiative relative to monitoring.  

If we are talking about TBL metrics, that is going to be somewhat tricky.  The adaptive management portion has to do with the landscape scale.
There is some concern about bundling projects.  Brandon will circle back with Bob Kingman for clarification.  Some concern about the geographic aspect of SCALE, and how do projects approach adaptive management when dealing with projects in two very different regions.

Some work needs to be done to more fully develop the multiple-project, multiple-region grant proposal.  BHC would like to convene a meeting to finalize how the SCALE proposal will look.  This is conceptual at this point.

The concern is that, in the past, numerous proposals have been submitted in past rounds, all claiming collaboration, where there were clearly competing and non-compatible proposals.  All four got rejected because there was no apparent communication among stakeholders.
Any decisions or communications need to be broader-based to incorporate all stakeholders.  May need to formalize relationship to ensure inclusion of all interests in keeping with ACCG values.  Correspondence sent on behalf of ACCG should be sent to everyone.  

ACTION: Steve will distribute the letter which was sent to the regional forester.

DECISION:  External communications policy must be applied to correspondence representing the ACCG.

DECISION:  Convene a call with ACCG TBL stakeholders to formulate pre-application.  Accept pre-application to be submitted.  Rick Breeze-Martin, Bill Haigh, Keith Johnson, Doug Barber, Warren Alford.  Quick call at 12:30.

ACCABU Feasibility Study Status and General Update

Feasibility study is moving forward.  Meetings conducted on uses side.  Planned completion sometime in the early winter.  Conditionl approval from CCWD to sell the property pending finalization of details.  Calaveras County is engaged on the use permit side of the equation.  

One of the issues which was raised is how will the yard work in relation to ACCG principles.  As a sponsored activity of ACCG it will comply with the ACCG forest restoration principles.  

Need to engage PG&E to figure out what it will take to get an electrical connection to the site.

Co-gen, firewood, small mill, and hog fuel are the currently anticipated activities for the site.

Issues have been raised in the past with the site, including environmental health and public works.  One concern is the road access, which seems to have been addressed.  Also, the heavy metal problem was raised, although the proposed use seems to be compatible, as opposed to the use as a park.  There are also concerns about leakage coming from the Wilseyville pond.

Suggest including Pat McGreevy in the sort yard planning, as he has history with the site as part of past efforts to site a park on the site.

There is no need for a zoning change, which plays into the overall equation.

DECISION:  Pat to be engaged in the sort yard planning.

Cooperative nature of the effort doesn’t require that the site ultimately be at the Wilseyville site.  The study is designed in such a way as to allow for other sites if the original thought ends up not working out.

ACCG Grant Proposal to SNC






RBM is working with Calaveras RD on Bailey and the West Calaveras Thin, in addition to CHIPS proposal to develop engineering work for the product yard.
Some concern about competing proposals from within the same group.  However, given the varying nature of projects and that fact they are not nearly identical may avoid these issues.

Foothill Conservancy has a project concept relative to old growth forest in Amador County.  They are considering proposing a partnership with a landowner on doing survey work and determine what is there, which would ultimately lead into management plan (non-industrial).  Also determine what work may need to be done in and around it to promote forest health and hedge against wildfire.

Anticipate applications from water districts.

Pat McGreevy is working on a pre-application addressing erosion control and other issues on Ponderosa Way in Calaveras County.  Major problems with the road which are deterioriating the water way.  Scott Zeller has been engaged.  1100 cubic yards of dirt would be needed to simply repair the road (85 dump trucks worth of dirt and fill).  Steve suggested talking to CalFire as Ponderosa Way is of interest as a fuel break and fire protection structure.
Amador RD is proposing a plug and pond in Indian Valley.  NEPA is nearing completion.  Planned category one project.  Also proposing potential project in the Caples Creek watershed.  This would be a planning grant for watershed restoration and fuels reduction.

SFL is working on a proposal, which is still conceptual.  May interface with ACCG but not be a direct overlay.

In addition to the two that Rick mentioned on Calaveras RD, they are also submitting for the San Domingo trail project, including completing the trail and constructing a fuel break as part of the trails features.  May be of interest to Cal Fire.

Calaveras Big Trees SP to conduct 125 acre forest restoration for the North Grove.  Just received Prop 40 for a fuelbreak at Indian Grinding rock SP.

Report on Burney-Hat Creek Visit 




A number of ACCG members participated.  Visited numerous sites around Calaveras.  Visited Glencoe Site and also went to the Big Lily Gap site.  A bit of rain.  Also went to the Native American sites with Barbara Balen.  That site was a very interesting portion; it was nice to see that project as we have been talking about it for a while.  The key thing was the relationship building.

Co-leads for the Burney group seemed to be an interesting aspect.  Strategic plan may be useful moving forward.  There is a perception that we are doing so much, but many activities lack connectivity.  T. McCluing is proposing staff resources to develop a landscape strategy.

ACCG Partner Updates 






Rick Breeze-Martin (RBM) – Working with CHIPS in the capacity building partnership with the Calaveras RD.  Completed biomass salvaging project with 3 hours to spare.  Smith Grinding and Emmerson logging were partners, along with CHIPS.  CHIPS has an approved project, paperwork is in process, likely to be snowed out this year, so will be implemented next season.  Also, CHIPS has received some federal training with Brian Mulhollen (tree-falling, chainsaw skills, and other aspects).  

Motherlode Job Training – Hired an Exec. Director from Oregon, credited with a 28 county collaborative to address workforce development.  Calaveras MLJT has a couple hundred thousand in CDBG funds to support ACCG efforts.

Sierra Cascade Dialog – ACCG was the featured project.  While it was somewhat rushed and incomplete, it turned out well with a series of follow-up meetings.  

Carpe Diem –October 28 is a seminar in the Bay Area relative to the Mokelumne watershed.  Bringing in a number of key people.  Attempting to develop a relationship with EBMUD and upcountry stakeholders.  Bruce Goines will be in attendance.

Alternative Energy seminar at USC is later next month.  They have an interest in talking about co-gen efforts.  Four hour meeting in November.

Steve invited Frank Mellon from EBMUD has been invited to talk about the relationship the forest and meadows have to the watershed.  November 18th.

John H. – Amador- El Dorado Forest Forum meets tonight at Strings in Martell.  The subject matter will be Bats and Windmills.  Been in existence since the 1940’s.  Raises money for a scholarship.  Everyone is welcome.

John Romena – BV Biomass – Hoping to test fire sometime late November, just with some material delivery issues it has been setback.  Hopefully test firing then.  Contract with SMUD, they need to be producing power by December.  50 people have been hired including construction.  Several contracts for ag material, urban contracts with landfills, purchased piles up Highway 88 from the forest service.  Getting into forest service piles in May or June of next year.  Piles have been purchased.  Volume doesn’t seem to be an issue.  Calaveras County is willing to accept ash from the plant.  Hoping to purchase fuel from the Counties.   Also working with the Vicini’s.

At the end of the BHC trip, the owner of the Cedar mill eco farm hopes to meet with the ACCG to see if he can purchase material from ACCABU to use to produce pellets.  Also heating the 
greenhouse with wood, interested in having a formal discussion.  Questions around how much volume they will use, how are they marketing?
DECISION:  RBM and Robert Smith are going to meet with Cedar Mill Eco Farms.

Still waiting to hear on horizontal grinder purchase.  It is in good condition.
Question on value-added definition.  Essentially taking what was previously titled as waste and turning it into the most profitable product possible.  Cost of removing the fuel outweighs value, but in a pellet production context it seems to have a higher value.  Plan in a contingency that would cover the needs if the government funding does not arrive.  This is a component of the feasibility study.  Lots of different products are currently being assessed as part of the feasibility study.

DFG – McClellan meeting RE: SCALE offered assistance.  Interest in monitoring component.  As the proposal moves forward Kent would like to be engaged on the monitoring portion of the scale demonstration.   DFG has resources to apply in building the component parts of the monitoring.

West Point Fire – IN a struggle to remain in existence.  Ballot measure pending, if it fails, they will revert back to all volunteer.  
Huge amount of water being made available by fuel modification.  Need to define and quantify.  Lower Moke river and EBMUD work with DFG has been positive.    R. Hopson has a background in hydrology, addressed this question.  Science gives a really broad range on the effects, seen anecdotally but not always substantiated in the science.  From USFS management perspective will not likely drive management for water yield.
Foothill Conservancy – Concert in Moke Hill, Bluegrass for the Moke.  Talking with David Edelson reagarding Moke Env. Benefits tour.  Dave is thinking that rather than having the 
entire group, we should have just the core team.  Potential tour in mid-november.  SPI should be included.

Calaveras Big Trees – Two projects finished, 35 acre fuels in Sugar Pine forest, historic national forest, two season project.  35 acre biomass pilot with Save the Redwoods league.

Pat McGreevy – Glencoe CWPP was folded into the Calaveras CWPP.  It has been certified.  Next phase is the implementation of the plan.  Most impressive was the 3 cent flat road district, a third of the parcel owners worked for 9 straight days doing fuel reduction in the area.  Impressive community effort.  Continue to work with CalFire and Scott Zeller to put a shaded fuel break in for 30 acres.  Looking forward to BLM burning piles and working on variance applications.  Brian and Chris post are planning to do work on a fuelbreak complimentary to Wilensky woods.  Half the fire hydrants in the community are substandard.  We need to put some attention on that.  There is also a need for additional water sources.

Sara Friberg – Familiarizing herself with collaboratives on the Stanislaus.

SFL – participating as part of a working group in Sacramento.  Started as informal collection of agencies, industry, and others.  Meeting on Friday.  Warren working to develp restoration principles.  Focuses primarily on policy issues, and Warren will keep the group apprised.  Look into the renewable energy portfolio standard to incorporate biomass.   Feed-in-tariff issues are being addressed.  Possibility of small co-generation facilities need to be addressed.

John H. – Consortium on Sustainable Biomass Production has developed a series of principles.  www.csbp.org
BLM – Big Lily Gap contract awarded to Smith Grinding.  They won the project purely based on price.  $170K project.  Signing ceremony.  CHIPS as a partner.  Bill Haigh commended for being proactive.
Smith Grinding – Finished up Highland Meadows up at Spicer.  Interesting project that went well.  CHIPS crew learned quite a bit, and also completed some follow-up training.  Just 
finishing up the Calavers Firesafe Council door to door chipper program.  Pat and others in the community were involved.  Getting Lily Gap off the ground before the snow flies.  46 acre biomass project on private land in Moutnain Ranch.  Paul Maben is working to get contractors involved in PG&E work.  MLJT may have resources to get a certified linesman.  Working with Buena Vista on supplying some fuel.  Also sending material down to Ultrapower.  Cindy has been working with the 8A certification, although some websites were misrepresenting their affiliation.  

SBC project is ongoing, Cindy has put a lot of time into it.  Needs more follow-up on that with support from the group.

Paul Maben – Wilseyville project yard grid connection.  5 or 6 spans of line.  PGE takes a while to get the plan and estimates together.  Transmission capacity needs to be verified.  Within a  couple weeks the estimates should be completed.  New piece of machinery to do reliability work, normally most work is compliance based.  Been doing reliability work for 7 years, heavily for the last 4 years.  PGE is going out and using the Giraffe (sky trim machine) on a skidder frame, and a fiberglass pole that reaches 70 feet and a circular saw blade on the end.  Working on the West Point 1102 circuit up toward lily gap, then moving to Glencoe, and down into Sonora.
R. Hopson – Field visit with Kathy Hardy and Brian Oneto to look at some of the forested area on the Amador side of the power fire, Lungren staff will attend.  ACCG pile team, there are some ongoing sales, View 88 sold, Callecat pending, will need to reengage the team to determine how to proceed with the CRC.


